Operations Report-September, 2023

BHS:  Classes are up and running and we are off to a good start.  We have hired an SRO, Officer Brent Rowland.  He is a former Bellevue Police Officer.  The fire department helped us label the outside of classroom and office windows to give first responders a better idea of what rooms they are looking at from the outside in case of an emergency.  We have installed a new door release button for Lisa to use.  This will allow us to keep the front office locked from the hallway.  Most everyone has done a good job of getting their safety trainings completed.

GES:   Our police department has helped us with arrivals and dismissals in terms of monitoring traffic.  This has been an issue in the past.  We installed a camera and intercom system for Aunt Kathy so she can communicate with families without leaving her classroom.  The football team and cheerleaders have been greeting the kids on home game days.  The little ones seem to enjoy it.

Athletic Complex:  Fall sports are up and running with all teams have some level of success.   The practice field is being utilized more this year which is keeping the game field in good shape.  The pipe that was installed to help with water runoff has done well so far.  We have not had nearly the amount of mud we were getting.

Transportation:  We have had issues with all our buses.  Bus two broke down on the way back from Trimble Co and had to be towed to the garage.  Bus one broke down during the Southgate route one morning.  With two buses down, we were able to borrow a bus from Ft. Thomas to help us get through our routes.  Once we have both of these back, we will send bus eight off to have the lift looked at as it is not working properly at this time. 
